SCHOOLS FORUM

Tuesday 22nd September 2015
School MIS procurement situation
	Lead Officer
	Steve Taylor

	Contact details
	T: 01225 394473 E: steve_taylor@bathnes.gov.uk

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	Information only

	Time Needed
	5 minutes


Introduction
This report explains that B&NES has not done any procurement exercise for Capita SIMS since 1993.  Our current spend for this product is circa £70,000, which puts us well over the EU threshold.  We cannot legally continue with our current arrangements, which have allowed maintained schools to obtain preferential pricing.  We know that if schools go to Capita directly for licensing that their charges will at least double.
Recommendation
Forum understands risks of B&NES not proceeding with school MIS procurement and understands what we are doing to develop a robust procurement process.
Report
In 1993, Avon County Council purchased a licence for all of its schools to use SIMS.  This licence was novated to the new unitary authorities in 1996, and since this time B&NES, like most local authorities, has not re-procured this licence since on behalf of its schools.

Capita enjoys a dominant position in the school MIS market place (over 60% of UK schools use SIMS) and competitors are now actively challenging LA’s with FOI requests and instigating occasional investigations by the Cabinet Office.

B&NES schools have received good value from this legacy licence and we have annually purchased annual support and maintenance on behalf of schools at a good price.

This arrangement cannot continue because we are in breach of EU law and we could have our contract with Capita declared null and void.

Procurement and Schools ICT have given regular updates on this situation to school finance and business officers as we have considered our options.  We now think that a full EU procurement process is the only way that we can continue to legally supply an MIS solution to maintained schools.

We are therefore starting a procurement process for our schools to ensure they can continue to have access to a high-quality MIS system at a good price.  The first step of this process is a supplier’s day that we are organising for schools in November.

Every LA school has received an invitation to attend and 12 have positively responded so far.  This day will be an opportunity for schools to look at what the key suppliers in the market have to offer and will help shape the specification for our tender.

Forum will continue to receive updates as we clarify our processes and timetable. [image: image1.png]
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